
 
 

 
 
 
March 16, 2020 

 

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

Town of Ogden, Community Center Closed to Public 
 

The Ogden Community Center, Ogden Highway Garage, Ogden Senior Center and Ogden 
Recreation Programs are closed to the public beginning Monday, March 16, 2020 until 
further notice.  

Pursuant to Governor Cuomo’s Executive Order 202.1 which suspends the Open Meetings 
law through April 11, 2020, all Town Board meetings and workshops, and meetings of 
support boards and committees normally open to the public may be closed to the public 
and streamed live.  Please watch the website (www.ogdenny.com) and Town of Ogden 
Facebook page for additional information. 

Residents may drop-off tax payments and other business documents in the drop-box at 
the front of the Community Center, 269 Ogden Center Road, Spencerport, NY 14559. 
Receipts for all transactions will be mailed at a later date. 

All deliveries or mail drop/pick up, please call (585) 617-6111. 

Town of Ogden Department phone numbers are as follows: Police Department; 617-6131; 
Court – 617-6117; Town Clerk – 617-6111; Assessor – 617-6107; Building Department – 
617-6195; Highway Department – 617-6160; Recreation Department – 617-6174; Building 
& Grounds; 617-6189; Ogden Farmer’s Library – jcohen@ogdenlibrary.com.  Please leave 
a message and we will return your call in a timely manner. 

The Town of Ogden is committed to aid in the effort to contain the COVID-19 virus. The 
Town urges all residents and businesses to follow the recommendations of the CDC, NYS 
Health Department and the Monroe County Health Department. 
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